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Westchester redistricting on agenda

by Tim Henderson

April 22, 2011

With Westchester's growth concentrated in the north and Sound Shore areas, the county's 17 legislative districts need to shift.

The changes will be minor, but some in Peekskill, Yorktown, Sleepy Hollow, West Harrison, Yonkers, Pelham and other places may have different representatives in the county legislature.

"We've had to ask people in the southern part of the county to add people to their districts, and people in the north had to lose people out of their districts," said chairman Kenneth Jenkins, a Yonkers Democrat whose District 16 will be expanding to the northwest.

Legislators will meet at 1:30 p.m. Monday to discuss proposed changes, and a public hearing on changes will likely be scheduled for May 2.

Among the possible changes already discussed:

Sleepy Hollow would join the rest of the town of Mount Pleasant in District 3, represented by Democrat John Nonna. It's now represented by Democrat Alfreda Williams in district 8.

A small part of Pelham would move from Republican James Maisano's District 11 to District 13, Democrat Lyndon Williams' district.

Some West Harrison areas would switch from District 3 to District 5, represented by Democrat William Ryan.

District 1, represented by Republican John Testa, would lose a piece of Peekskill to District 9, represented by Democrat William Burton. District 1 would also take some of Yorktown that's now represented by Democrat Michael Kaplowitz in District 4.

At a presentation Thursday of proposed changes, Testa objected to having Peekskill split for the first time.

"Dividing up municipalities is something you don't want to do, if it's never been done before," Testa said.

Consultant Andrew Beveridge said he might redraw the Peekskill changes before the proposed boundaries are delivered to legislators today.

Beveridge told legislators he tried to make the redistricting as simple as possible in light of the 2010 census.

"I don't think anybody wants to face a massively different set of lines," Beveridge said.

Nonna, chairman of the committee considering the changes, said none of the changes are likely to shift the legislature's 12-5 Democratic majority.
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